LADIES NIGHT
with

Great Stereo Dance Show
May 7th 4:30 - 7:30

Tickets $2.00 at Student Stores

First hundred tickets are free to ladies, starting dis-
tribution on May Sth at common hour; others will be

sold immediately atter they are all gone.

Come on Ladies

ROCK & TALK

Lead vocalist wanted for
60’s oriented opo bAND.. In
to the Beatles, the Ventures
and originals.

488-2269

Cheryle
Roses are Red
Violets are Blue
You are Sweet
And SEXY too!l!
A Lonely Admirer

Dear Lonely low-life BCET.
The reason you haven't
seen any women who have
what it takes is because
they're all here in the tower,
where they prefer to be with
the civilized and dignified
men of NAIT! Not in the
Plaza with animals! Signed
C.8.T.

Classified Ads and What Not

Lousy Future Reader(all the
time)

So I surprised you in
coming back, eh? 1 need 3
holdidays a year to get away
from all you western bums.
As least us Easterners know
how to say OHWT right.

For Sale:

4 protract tires and
Applicance Mags aluminum
slots
N50x15x 8%
E60x14x7
Mcgard Wheel locks and
registration
Call Ken 471-4120

Beth with Black Spikes
HOW MUCH?
Jen & Sandy

Room to sublet June 1 to
Aug 31 7 blocks from NAIT
in 7 member co-op house

Non-smoking June$130
utilities july & Aug $160
ujtilities $150 dam. dep.

474-7619 Ask for Carla

For Sale Pioneer K-P 373
Under dash cassette deck
like new Bob 466-7279

Found: At BCET-Secreta-
rial Cabaret on April 24,
once jean jacket. Contact
Gay at BCET.

To the sweetheart in Secre-
taril whe wears her painters

‘with class. Long black coats

seem & trifle unorthodox
Signed, Ynoos and The Tac

To Hydrocarbon:

Thanks for the 12 comp-
limentary tickets to your
cabaret on April 23 in honor
of Secretarial Week. Your
sweet thoughts were much
appreciated.

' Secretaries

Cheryle,

Lunch on Monday??

A Lonely Admirer.

Anyone interested in play-
in for the Sherwood Park
women’s team please-
contact carmen at 467-7948.

To the girl in first year
Chem. . Tech. who thinks
she’s Miss America -- Try a
silicone job.

Signed,I can’t see anything
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The Nugget is the student newspaper of the Northern
Alberta Institute of Technology. It is published by
NAITSA on a weekly hasis during the school year,
September to May. Excluding editorials, articles do no’
necessarily reflect thie views and opinions of the Nugge.
Staff.  Contributions from studcnts are welcomed.
Submission deadline is Monday. 4:30 PM.

The Nugget office is located in E128

Black phone 427-9187, Grey phone 423

NUGGET STAFF:

Editor - David C. Schamber
Entertainment Editor - Nick Borrellt
Sports Editor - Jennifer Fricke
Assistant - Bruce Blacklock
Paul Verdin
Typesetters - Cheryle Donahue
Sandy Turncy

l.ament

The NAIT Athletic’s Board and NAITSA held their
joint annual awards night banquet last Friday night.
The members of all NAIT athletic teams are introduced
and receive an athletic pin, special awards to individual
stars are ajso announced and the winners of intramurals
are named. NAITSA gets its chance to thank these who
helped them and to pat themselves on the back. Each of
the executive receive nice hundred dollar plus rings, and
lapel pins are given to those deserving students who
helped NAITSA is some capacity during the year; except
the Nugget and the Yearbook staff. They got kicked in
the teeth.

Early in the evening when most people were still
talking to those across the table from them, David
Whalen whe was the M.C. of this awards ceremony,
mentioned the work that the Nugget and Yearbook had
done. That was it. A few mumbled lines when noone
was listening is all that the Nugget staff gets for the
work done to put out 28 issues. Given what the Nugget
has to work with; the amount of cooperation NAITSA
gives, the low level of student participation, the small
staff, it is quite an accomplishment to have a weekly
newspaper, ne matter how mediocre some people may
think it is. Certainly those people who put the Nugget
together deserve more than mumbled words.

The Nugget staff labours all year long with little
recognition. The students take us for granted, mever
stopping to pat us on the back. They complain: when
there is no paper and bitch about what is in it. If there is
little in the paper it is a reflection of the student body
and not of the Nugget staff. The only people who patted
us on the back was the NAIT administration. They

realized the work and effort we were doing. Although I

got the spinoffs of that recognition the staff also
deserves some.

The Nugget staff was invited to the Awards Night.
We went under the delusion that NAITSA would pat us
on the back, that finally we could stand up in front of our
peers and get a round of applause and if we were really
Iucky, a few thank yous. Instead NAITSA set us up to
kick us in the teeth. Thank you very much, it was a most
stimulating experience.

The Nugget staff along with the Yearbook were mot
overlooked because of some bureaucratic bunglings.
We were overlooked because NAITSA decided, that
since the Nugget staff is paid for what it does, they
deserve no special recognition. Now that the cat is out of
the bag there should be a veritable flood of students
coming in to the Nugget to help out hoping that they will
get in on the money that is thrown to the Nugget. As
the editor, I get paid $135 per month for about 80 hours
of work over the month. The typesetters get $75 each
and their time spent at the Nugget is almost as high.
The other editors receive $50 per month. they also
spend a large amount of time putting out the paper. Get
the picture. We work for almest nothing in the monetary
semse. Yet the studeni representative ¢o the Board of
Governors received $25 per hour for the length of the
biweekly Interim Governing Authority meetings. He
received a service award from NAITSA.

The money the Nugget staff receives is a pittance and
is not the reason why the staff shows up each week to put
out a quality paper for this institution. If we were after
money, a part time job at the Rock and Jalks would have
been more appropriate. The reason why we were
‘putting out 2 paper is that we had embarked on & journey
at the beginning of the year to do something for the
students of NAIT. Along the way we found out that it
was the journey that was important and the experiences
it allowed us to have. But we just got torpedoed and now
we are sbandoning ship. It is not an easy thing to de
because, much as this newspaper caused us grief and
frustration, it also gave us friendship. And that is more
important than anything that was déne to us or not done
to us all year long and NAITSA’s ambushing will not
take that away.

Letters to the Editor

Dear Prez

It has come to my atten-
tion, by word of the com-
missioners, that Plaza Cin-
ema Parking Lot (zone J)
has never been checked for
Parking Violations.

Iwould like to know why I
paid $27 for a parking
permit in Zone J when every
Tom, Dick & Harry can feel
safe parking there, with
no worry of getting a ticket
from NAIT for the city. I'm

not just speaking for myself,
I’m talking for the 50 per-
cent of Zone J pass holders
that cant find a parking
space when they would get

off your butt and walk

through that lot some time,
you would find Approx. S0
percent of the vehicles there
are illegally parked. We
feel that you should either
give our $27 back or enforce
parking in Zone J. Come on
Dave, do what you were
elected to do!

An Angry Student

And now for my swam song

Various times in the last few weeks I have been asked
i I would do it again, if I would be the editor and put up
with all the associated with it. Each time I answered
yes. But if someone were to come up to me and say he
would like to be editor I would have to say no, don’t do it.
it is not worth it. The frustration of mo student
invelvement, the kami-kazi frenzy of production night
and the snub by NAITSA are not worth it. Se why did I
stay on? [ have a stubbern streak in me and I am prone
to endurance tests.

If anyone out there cares, this is what I did each week
for the Nugget. Besides manning the Nugget office
during lunch breaks and a few other breaks to watch
noone come in to the Nugget, [ would stay after school
for a few hours on Monday to prepare production for
Tuesday night. On Tuesday, production of the paper

g would start immediately after classes and continue on

into the night usually finishing between 11 pm and 12:30
am. As editor I would have to stay until the bitter end.
On Wednesday I would distribute the paper unless it
didn’t show up till Thursday morming. This means
carrying bundles around the NAIT campus and & bundle
over to Plaza 11. That wasn’t easy for me early in the
year when I only had one arm to work with. Noone
offered to do that little trek for me.

" On Thursday and Friday I would begin planning next
weel’s paper. And I would start writing. Up to the
Christmas break I was writing an average of 3000 words
per issue under various psuedonyms. I tried cutting
back to a third of that but with mixed success because
when you are the only writer in the entire school you
tend to fill vacuums. Over the year I have probably
written close to 70,000 words. That pushs a 200 page
novel.

There are other ways to satisfy my writing urge and
there are other things that [ have put off over the last twe
years that beckon me back.

Thank you NAITSA for letting me be a paid employee,
but [ have found a new employment that pays even less.
the strange thing is that I enjoy this one. It is called
fixing bicycles for friends. So once again I say thank you
NAITSA and the student body fer your lack of
sophistication and lack of recognition for what I have
done but things call. And with me I take me entourage
of psuedonyms back to the Barnyard: Mitchel C. Fraser

Sonja C. Wratham

Doctor C. Ratrap
and myself David C. Schamber
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Photography Assistants
| Required

Works closely with John Huk, photography coordinator.

Must be knowledgeable with photographic equipment.

Moust also be familiar with film development, chemical
mixing and general maintenance of a darkroom. Would
cover all evenis assigned.

position, please contact Maureen Olson, Publications
Chairperson in E133J or John Huk in EI26.

For further information or questions regarding this

Concerned about financing your education?

Beat the rush. Send in your application for
financial assistance before June 1.

Application forms are now available in the
awards office on campus or from the Students
Finance Board in Edmonton and Calgary.

in Edmonton, call 427-2740 and in Caigary,
call 261-6344.

STUDENTS FINANCE BOARD

Golden Torch Winners for

1981-82

outstanding achievement is a paid position for NAITSA
Phil Stack - NAITSA Activites Chairperson

David Whalen -

NAITSA President

[

Writers are no longer wanted

All topics are possible in the

infinity of time.

Ut iy

It was awards night once again. A time in the year
where active students receive recognition for a job well
don. Indeed some students were well deserving, but for
some the whole night was a kick in the ass. '

Last year, the staff of the Nugget and Yearbook

received recognition ... a setvice award for the job they
did. But this year, what happened? Was there even a
papet? A staff that worked on.it? Not according to Dave
Whalen and executive or whoever was in charge of
determining service awards. Was there even a yearbook

‘staff? Was their effort to get it out in May, allin vain? It

seems it was according to NAITSA. You see, most of
these people on these staffs are paid. Paid positions
should not receive recognition, not even a hint of a
thankyou, because they were paid for it, according to
NAITSA.

Then why is it that Dave Whalen and the executive are
paid an honorarium, their tuition is paid, they get
parking stalls, use of the teacher’s dining lounge and

many other benefits and in addition they receive school

rings as their service awards as well as Mr. Whalen and
Phil Stack receiving the Golden Torch award.

Why can’t Mike Rapati, Yearbook Editor, and Dave
Schamber, Nugget Editor, even have special mention at
the awards for their contributions. Can‘t they be
allowed to stand up for everyone to seeithat these two
people made the paper and yearbook a reality. These
two men put up with NAITSA, and administration. as
well as a lot of shit and abuse from everyone else and
they still did not give up! Don’t they and their hard
working staffs deserve a little credit for their long hard
hours of giving the students a paper and a yearbook.

Where would Whalen and all the others be if their
wasn’t a newspaper and would they remember them

without a yearbook? NO!!! You have to give Whalen’

credit though, he said, at the banquet, that these people
wouldn’t be known or here without the paper and
yearbook (and that was itl).

This whole mess could have been avoided, by the silly
little pins worth only about $3 each, given to Dave
Schamber and Mike Rapati and their staffs. This is only
a minimal cost for a great appreciation and a thankyou to
make a person feel like he hasn’t been used and
manipulated. This would also provide these people with
a memorial and show them that their effort was truly
appreciated. '

thanksthanksthanksthanks
thankstanksanksnkskss

Although some organizations donot give thanks, the
Nugget does. The following thank yous go to the people
who helped with the Nugget spirit over the year;
whether they meant to or not:

Dr. Souch’s ghost writers.

All the technologies that advertised in the Nugget and
forgot to invite the Nugget.

NAITSA for all the perceptive, in depth articles on who
they were and what they were doing.

Brian Stein and his long, drive the typesetters mad,
articles on Devil's Lake and the hockey team.
Bob Strand who stayed around for a few months as
entertainer.

Nick Borrelli who was around from the beginning and
wasn't paid from the beginning, but tried to get into
cabarets for free.

At the same time, Sandy Turney also had a beginning
early in the year and has been typing almost as fast as
she is. '

Bruce Blacklock for helping out each week.

The coaches of the various NAIT teams for their articles
on what is happening on the sports scene.

Jennifer Fricke did sports, along with a number of other
things to keep us amused.

John Hildebrant for doing the cartoons to go with the
editorials.

John Huk for his photography and occastonal articles.
To the only other Nugget staff who has stayed around for
two years taking abuse and giving it ‘back is Cheryle
Donahue who kept this place alive.

To all the students at NAIT who thought writing a
Commonsense and Nonsense -epigram. was their
contribution to the literary annals of history.

Rod Afseth, various tech reps, letter writers, C & N
submitters, Rene Eh, Alan D. J. Sopczak, Rick Davidson
Lorna Burns, Jayne Russel, Hans Mausolf Ken
Williams, Paul Verdin, Kelly Hamilton jor various
articles and moral support over the year.

And Me, Mr. Dress-Up.

DR. LEON W. SINGER

OPTOMETRIST

LINKS ASSOCIATE Eﬂ%!ﬁ
SUITE 24 16951 - 124 ST. '
EDMONTON, ALBERTA PHONE: 452 - 0241
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President’s
Message

Once again I would Ike to bring up the issue of a

students’ building.

As many of you know, we now have a Building
Development Fund. Starting next September we will be
receiving ten dollars from all full-time day students
which will be directed to the fund. The funds that we
raise (from students, raffles, donations from business
and industry) will be matched by the provincial
government 1980’s Advanced Education Endowment
Fund. To speed the fund raising process up a little, the
Students’ General Council has agreed that we withdraw
$40,000 from our term deposits and- invest it to our
building fund. So once the term deposit matures, we
will withdraw the $40,000 and deposit it into the building
fund and it will then be matched and we will receive
interest on $80,000.

Financially this will be an expensive venture for our
association. To alleviate seme of ‘the costs we have
decided to employ our funds in the construction of a joint
Students Association/NAIT Administration Facility.
This will save us a lot of money in both capital and
operating costs. So far it appears the NAIT is interested
in such a proposal. '

In order for us to develop such a project we must first
have a plan. To make such a plan we need a planning
committee. In the month of February such a committee
was formed and it is called the Building Development
Advisory Committee. The members of this committee
are: John Huk, Barry Guenette, Ken Buchanan, Charles
Tiemstra, Ken Williams, Wayne Hassay, Hans Mausolf,
Michael, Cava, Cory: Don, Walter Verhulst, Jim
Duczyski and myself. These students represent the
Industrail, Business, and Technology Students. As a
team we will do an assessment of our needs, but we will
need everyones co-operation. For example, within the
next couple of weeks we will distribute a questionaire to
your program’s Student President, who will distribute it
to your room rep. Once the survey is completed by you it
will then be passed back along the line-to the committee.

Time is of the essence.

For the record, 1 have agreed to publish a letter
received from the Honorable James D. Horsman, The
Minister of Advanced Education & Manpower.

Sincerely,

David Whalen
President, NAITSA

epaying Your Smdem Loan

-est being charged. If you

Aitention: Students com-
rleting their program

For those of you who have 'a
student loan you MUST

" start repaying your sudent

loan 6 months after your
period of study ends. You
benefit from a six month

grace period within which
you are not charged interest
on the amount owing.

Interest rate at the opresent
time is 15 3/8 percent. A
new rate comes into effect
every July 1. Therefore,
within this six-month period
you must go to the bank
which holds your loan and
complete a repayment
agreement called A consol-
idated Guaranteed Student
Loan Agreemtn. The agree-
ment must be signed within
this 6 month period even
though you may feel you are

- not able to make payments

at that time. Payments
need only start at the end of
the 6 month grace period.

However, if you so choose
you may repay the entire
amount within the six-
month period with no inter-

fail to complete a consoli-
dated loan agreement with-
in the 6 month period, your

_loan will be declared in

default. Defaulting on your
loan without cause will deny
you any future provincial
grants and/or loans. In
addition your file will be
placed in the hands of a
collection agent who will
monitor your account and
arrange a mutually accept-
able repayment schedule. If
a student refuses to comply
with the agreed commit-
ment to make payments, his
account is sent to the de-
partment of Justice (monies
borrowed are federal and
provincial funds) which will
proceed to register a judge-
ment in the courts, and

- garnishee of wages or sal-

ary may follow. Therefore,
it is in your best interest to
make the necessary ar-
rangements with your bank.

Helene Lagace
Financial Aid & Awards
Rm - 117

427-9183

} v Ordering of
deadline extended to May 5
“Tickets for your guests

Letter from Mr. Horsman
concerning a student building

Dear Mr. Whalen:

I wish to acknowledge with thanks your letter dated
December 21, 1981 forwarding to me the December 2,

71981 NAIT Students’ Association referendum results
_and purposes. E

1 appreciate very ‘much your informing me of the

" outcome of the four referenda you Students’ Association

has successfully conducted.

-1 was particularly interested to note that the student

body supported the referendum to increase student -

association membership dues by an additional $10 for
the purpose of contributions to a Bulding Development
Fund. I am very pleased to learn of your intention' to
employ these additional funds in the construction of a
joint Students’ Association/NAIT Administration
facility. Indeed, 1 am impressed and pleased that the
Students’ Association is favourable towards a project
which would be condusive to fostering a healthy collegial
environment:at NAIT.: : iy

Thank you for advising me that your : Students’
Association intends to begin a drive in 1982 to raise

June 5/82
Jubilee Auditorium

Enjoy your achievment - a

time to say thanks to friends,

family, and others who
helped; a time to wish class-
mates well and to say
good-bye.

gowns-

available from Student
Services Office

additional funds through the private sector for the
students portion of the building. 1 would strongly
encourage you to pursue this route and I wish you every
success in this drive.

With respect to the utilization of the 1980’s Advanced
Education Endowment Fund, I wold certainly ‘wish to
confirm at this time that I would view the Endowment
Fund as an entirely appropriate source of matching
funds for any monies you can riaise directly from the
students combined with those frunds from the provate -
sector which would be donated towards the construction
of an appropriate new facility at NAIT.

Congratulations on your excellent efforts to date
towards your goal of construction of a new facility for
NAIT students and I would appreciate your keeping me
of further developments in this regard.

Finally, I would encourage you to utilize my office
staff should you require any assistance in your efforts.
" Yours very trﬁly,

James D. Horsman -
Minister

NAIT Hairstyling

- There will be a few changes occuring within the Ladies
and Men’s Hairstyling program. The miin recetion area
will be located in E229. Appointments for services in
Ladies Hairstyling can still be made by phoning

427-9190 p.m. In addition, beginning on May 15
telephone appointments for services in Men’'s Hair-
styling will be accepted at 422-2060 at the same times as
for Ladies Hairstyling.

On May 15 the prices for services in both Ladies and
Men’s Hairstyling will be increased. The new rates are
given below:

Service Price
Shave $ .40
Haircut '1.00
Shampoo and Set 1.00
| Shampoo (no set) .25
y Cold Wave (Perm) 6:00
B Scalp Treatment 1.00
w Hair Treatment 1.00
{ Facial .50
- Frosting 4.50
1 Virgin Bleach 7.50
% Retouch Bleach 5.00
{2 Creme Rinse . .25
¥ Conditioner .50
Color Rinse . -.35
Permanent Tint 3.50
Semi-Permanent Tint 2.50
Monday 9:45 - 12:00
Tuesday ;
: -4:15
Thursday } 1:15 !
Wednesday 332 : ‘112120
Friday 11318
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1981-82

MALE ATHLETE
WAYNE PERKINS

-82
FEMALE ATHLETE
NOREEN HUMBLE

1981

1982 Male Athlete Wayne Perkins is congratulated by

this year’s female athlete, receives her

Noreen Hamble,

trophy from President Souch
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by David C. Schamber

Inertia means a lot to the bicyclist. Maintaining a rate
of sped is a lot easier on the body than-a constant
stopping accelerating. There are times when the
bicyclist must stop suddently, usually to prevent a bone
crunching accident, or to turn sharply to avoid some
obstruction. Yet the sudden stop or turn could in turn
preceipate a somersault unless done correctly. .

Too much pressure on the front brakes could result in
a somersault. The front brake offers 2% times the rear
braking power of a bicyle.

The first stage is to practise braking with the rear
wheel only. Enough pressure should be applied to lock
the rear wheel. This point should be noted and pressure
applied to almost lock the rear wheel. Once this is
practised and understood then the front brake can be
used simultaneously. Using the front brake will change
the locking point on the rear wheel causing it to lock
easier.

The second stage involves applying more pressure to
the front brake while simltaneouslyrelieving some of the
back brake pressure to avoid locking.

The third stage is the most critical and dangerous.
Enough pressure is applied to the front brake to cause it
to lock. It is at this point that somersaulting can occur.
The fine tuning at this stage involves applying pressure
to the front and rear brakes to where they almost lock the
wheels. Once this stage is learned quick stages are
possible when needed to avoid an accident.

There are situations that braking could not be used
and to avoid an obstruction a fast turn is needed. The
bicycle'maintains balance on its own. If weight is shifted
to one side the bicyle follows and puts itself under the
rider. It is this inherent following of weight that can be
used to make a fast turn.

To turn, one leans to one side and turns the bicyle.
This is the normal procedure but it takes time to lean
your weight and you may not have that time. Thus one
has to move the bicycle out from under the weight to
create an.artificial lean. This is done by wiggling the
bicyle to the opposite side one is turning to. If one turns
without sifting weight, his center of gravity is over, on
the wrong side of the turn. This is used to advantage in
a quick turn. The fast right turn will be used more than a
fast left turn. Here is how it is done.

Turn the wheel to the left slightly. This shifts the
weight to the right causing an off balance situation. Now
snap the wheel to the right and it will follow naturally the
shifted weight is shifted to the right allowing for quick
right turns.  Happy Trails.

S

Special th

s to the rest of the Nugget Staff, especially

the editor (and my boss) David C. Schamber for

putting up with all the #&?2/! I dished out and the trouble
‘ s, guys! [ had a great year!

I’ve caused them. Th

Jennifer Fricke - Spmts Editor

And the price is right. Every night.

12430 - 118 Ave 452-8585
10543 - 124 Street 482-4491

AND 10 OTHER EDMONTON LOCATIONS

When that deliciously rare occasion rolls around — family night out for
supper — there’s one restaurant you can’t afford to miss.

At Boston Pizza, we do everything we can to make families feel
right at home.

A nice family atmosphere. Fast and friendly service. A delicious meal
for every appetite.

12901 - 97 Street 476-8691
10115 Princess Eliz. Ave. 477-9111
CHECK THE YELLOW PAGES
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NORTH COUNTRY COUNTDOWN

COOK COUNTY SALOON

Stu Mitchell and his band appear at Cook County until
the end of the week. No reservations are required and
Cook County is open from S until 3, Tuesday through
Saturday.

DANNY HOOPER’S STOCKYARD

North

This week, Prairie Fire take the stage, Next week, the
Mercey B rothers will entertain at the Stockyard North.

South
The Mercey Brothers are at the Stockyard South for the

remainder of the week. Next week Prairie move over
from the North Stockyard to be in the spotlight.

est

Ry Micky Borrsili
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NAIT Ook Piks present

Year End Bash
May 1st, Saturday 8 pm

Elk’s Hall

tickets $6 available at noon

in the Towe

r Lounge

Awards

night

Last Friday NAIT held it’s
annual award night in our
ever so small cafeteria.
There were approximately
350 people present at the
award presentation. Dave
Whalen greeted the people
and Hugh Becking pre-
sented the invocation.

Afterwards the people
treated to a buffet dinner
and they definately had a
variety of food but the
ceaser salad was much to be
desire. When all of the
tables were called up to
dinner and everyone had
satisfyingly consumed their
meal, the awards presenta-
tion started, in this part of
the evening all of NAIT’s
athletes were presented,
and NAIT’s own hockey
team received a standing
ovation.

They also presented a
group of individuals with
service awards. Santo
Bernardo received the Neil
Hutton Award. This award
was for outstanding service
from a student without a
paid position and Santo
received a most deserving
standing ovation. In
addition to the previous
awards, the student exec-
utives from last year also
received their award of a
beautiful ring. Eventually
near the end of the present-
ation they presented the
male and female athlete of
the year.

After a short while they
cleared the tables and the
band Seabreeze began to
play their contemperary
music. I myself was pleased
with the band’s perform-
~ance and the people were
definately buring up the
dance floor. In the end I
thouroughly enjoyed myself
and it also seemed that most
of the other people did.

rds

by Nick Borrelli

As Entertainment Editor I try to keep abreast of
activities happening on campus and inform you the
student. 1 now take a retrospective look at the past
year. (the following I did not want to print due to a
sense of consideration and co-operation with the
NAITSA executive. Last Friday my eyes were opened to
just how much consideration counts in our beloved
institute). I speak in particular to the Activities
Chairman and how his efforts contributed to the
entertainment of the students:

Success’:
Christmas Toy Hamper, Orientation Week, 2nd Beer-
fest, Valentines Day - Red Barn

Flops:

1st Beerfest (a beautiful example to disorganization and
a financial nose dive) )

Queen Week (dull, duller, dullest, my homework
seemed to be more involving, what ever happened to ice
sculptors?)

Rock and Talks, never really got going till 3rd quarter
(and after I lied through my teeth when writing reviews
in hopes they would improve. This I regret the most.)
2 Hay Rides in winter (mere promises in the dark).
Christmas Dance,  did not ' materialize for some
unexplained reason, but a sleigh ride was offered in its
place, then that was cancelled. How convenient.
Shinerama (only the students can answer for this).

Of ali the functions I have attended or covered the only
ones worth mentioning are the 2nd Beerfest and the Red
Barn. Considering this over 7 months it certainly is not
much, and expecially when X of $45 student fee is togotc
activities. There is a good point, with less money spent
on making it a memorable year for the student, their
huge investment bond gets bigger and bigger.

If I sound bitter, your right. I'm pisssed off and feel
cheated, and there is no way Iintend to support NAITSA
for my second year. I will sign a waiver (an option to all
students at the beginning of the year), releasing my next
years $75 students fee from NAITSA hands to a
charitable organization of my choice. I will loose the
priviledge of playing sports (which I never found time
for) and will not receive a yearbook. (some are
waiting for the yearbook 2 years ago, should I wait

for 2 years? No thanks). I will feel much - better
knowing a child in Guatemala will have food for several
months rather than seeing that money end up in that
huge bond to collect interest and give the treasurer
fantasies in his/her management classes. _
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TELECOM’S
Car Pub Rally

1st Prize 1 Texas Rose

2nd Prize 52 reasons to
watch football

26 reasons not to play hockey
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29, 1982
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Tharsday, April

OOV E

Men’s Basketball Team

presents

Year-End Ripper
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with
Footloose at the Villa Vesuvius
ay 7th 8
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30 pm

Tickets $7.50
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Nugget Editor

Responsible for the weekly production and content of
the newspaper. Duties include administration of the
Nugget, possible layout of the paper, writing and
representation at official functions. Further enquiries
can be made to David C. Schamber at the Nugget, E128.

Yearbook Editor

Responsible for the production and lay out of the
Nothern Torch Yearbook. Further enquiries can be
made to Mike Rapati at the Yearbook Office, E126.

The following positions will also be available for
staffing next year. If you are interested contact someone
from the respective organizations.

Nugget

ASSISTANT EDITOR - helps in the administration of the
Nugget )

NEWS EDITOR - coordinates news coverage of NAIT
SPORTS EDITOR - Coordinates sports coverage of NAIT
ENTERTAINMENT EDITOR - coordimstes entertain-
ment coverage of NAIT

PRODUCTION ASSISTANTS - assist various editors im
Iayout of respective sections of the paper
TYPESETTERS - does typing of copy

Yearbook

ASSISTANT EDITOR - helps plan and orgamize the
yearbook

COPY EDITOR - types all articles and captions for the
yearbook

The above positions receive a monthly honorarium.
For further information, questions or applications,
please see Maureen Olson, Publications Chairperson, in
E133]. '




